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Governing Board Training
Awarded to

Michael Kaplan

New Mexico School for the Arts

Congratulations on completing the Continuing Governing Board Training January 22-24, 2019 at
NMHU Rio Rancho Campus, Rio Rancho, NM.

Session Hours Accrued

Focus on the Fiscal-T & E 20190921-008F 1
Ethical Case Studies 20190921-007E
Getting Your School's Onboarding Training Approved 2018-000254

Magical Meeting Minutes 20190919-0050

1
1
1

R K O

Karen L. Woerner, Deputy Director
Options for Parents and Families Division
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